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Look at everything 
that the Winds of 

March are blowing 
in for us at Zamora 

during 2014!



Here we are, March 2014.
My how time flies when you
are having fun, and having a
good time being a Shriner.
We all know we had bad

weather and had to cancel
our January 29th meeting.  It
was rescheduled to February
17, 2014, the same night as
our Budget Meeting and
Special Election night to fill
the vacancy of High Priest
and Prophet.
We had a great turn out

for our Circus Kickoff meet-
ing that was held February
19th.  Our Circus Chairman,
Illustrious Sir Greg
Gregerson, P.P., gave a good
presentation.  I am so proud
to see Nobles, ladies and
friends step up to help make
this a great success.  You
will be hearing more about
the Circus in coming
months.  Come be a part of
the “TEAM”.
On January 18th, Past

Potentate Greg Gregerson,
four members of the Motor
Corps (Chief Rabban Ed
Graves, Terrell  Yates, Tom

Gaskins, and Illustrious Sir
Don Griffin, P.P.), Director
Tim Vaughan of the Clown
Unit, Past Recorder Fred
Slaney and I attended the
East-West Shrine football
game in Tampa, Florida.
Zamora was well represent-
ed.
The Daughters of the Nile

held a Casino Night, which
was a very successful
fundraiser for our hospitals.
Congratulations, Ladies.
Zamora’s Motorized

Units, under the direction of
Drew Alexander, had a great
Super Bowl party. If you
were not there, you missed a
fun day and a great party. 
Our hearts are saddened

over the loss of Lady Trudy
Dunaway, wife of Noble
Wayne Dunaway.  Let’s
keep this family in our
prayers.
Thanks to Nobles Preston

Cain and Al Wortham for a
fun filled night at the Z
Lounge for the 2nd annual
Valentine’s Day party. I am
sorry that I missed this, but
we were at the Dixie Shrine
Midwinter meeting.
Our first Country Cash

($12,000 Giveaway) will be
Saturday, March 8th at the
Temple.  It is going to be a
fun night with FOOD,
OPEN BAR, MUSIC, and a
chance to win $10,000., all
for just $125.00.  We need
all our Units, Clubs, and
Nobles to sell tickets, and
make this event a success.
“THINK OUTSIDE THE
BOX” 
The top sellers of the

Units and Clubs get a
$300.00 VIP pass for our
Sportsman’s Giveaway.
Each Noble that sells 5 or
more tickets will receive a
$100.00 book of tickets for
this event, as well.
We will be selling

chances for a Perpetual Life
Membership for only $10.00
per ticket.  The winner will
save hundreds of dollars, as
well as become a Life
Member of our Temple.
The drawing will be held
at our Ceremonial and
Taste of Zamora on May
31st.
Our next big event will

be our Membership
Kickoff Meeting on March
12th.  Dinner will be at
6PM, and the meeting will
begin at 7PM.  This is an
open meeting, and we are
asking everyone to bring a
friend.  This meeting will
be under the direction of
Noble Paul Leger, who is
our Membership Director.  
Also, please remember

Illustrious Sir Glen Watson
P.P. and his family in your
prayers.  His father, Louie,
has been in the hospital for
a couple of weeks, and has
a long road of recovery
ahead of him. 
So, until next time,

THINK OUTSIDE THE
BOX !  Membership is the
life blood of our Shrine
Center!

Let’s Roll in 2014
Ron Patrick
Potentate 2014
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Our Procedure for submitting articles and
notices for the Zamora News has

changed. Please submit all items to be
published 

to the Zamora Shrine office.

Visit Zamora online at:
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As of August 31, 2012, the dead-
line is the 5th day of each month
for all submitted materials for
publication in the next edition
of the Zamora News.

IMPORTANT NOTICE

Sorry, NO EXCEPTIONS.
Thank You

FFrroomm tthhee PPootteennttaattee......

www.zamorashriners.com
email thoughts to ideas@zamorashriners.com

Did you know you 
FDQ�ÀQG�XV�RQ�

Facebook? 
Look for Zamora 
Shrine Temple.

:H�SURYLGH�XGDWHV�
IRU�PHHWLQJV��

HYHQWV��VLFNQHVV�DQG�
GLVWUHVV�DQG�JHQHUDO�
information to keep 

you informed.

Did you know you can find us on 
Facebook?  Look for Zamora Shrine
Temple.  We provide updates for 
meetings, events, sickness and 
distress and general information 

to keep you informed.
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Zamora Temple’s 2014 Divan

Illustrious Sir 
Ron Patrick

Director
Brian Fason

Marshall
Paul Vaughn

Outer Guard
Donald Tarrance

Outer Guard
George Drummond

Treasurer Kirk
Pearson Jr.

Chaplain
Danny Williams

Chief Rabban 
Ed Graves

Assistant Raban
Thomas McGhee

High Priest & Prophet
Tom Gaskins Recorder Don Baker

SPRING
COUNTRY

CA$H
ZAMORA TEMPLE

SATURDAY, MARCH 8
Doors Open at 6 p.m.

Drawing Begins at 7 p.m.
Ticket- $125 and admits TWO

For DINNER, DANCING & FUN
OPEN BAR ALL EVENING!

TICKETS ARE NOW AVAILABLE. 
YOU WON’T BE ELIGIBLE FOR THE 

GIVE-AWAY IF DON’T HAVE A TICKET

For more information contact the

Hospitals for Children.
Not deductible as a charitable donation

Note:  The photo for our new Oriental Guide, 
Noble Robert Smith, was not available as of press time.
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Coosa Valley: 3rd Monday  
Cullman:  2nd Sunday 
Dixie:   3rd Wednesday: 
East Alabama: 4th Thursday  
Free State: 2nd Thursday

Gadsden:  2nd & 4th Thursday  
N.W. Alabama:  2nd Monday
Walker County:  2nd Friday 
West Alabama: 3rd Thursday

SHRINE CLUB MEETING DAYS

A
P
R
I
L

Sun. Mon. Tue. Wed. Thu. Fri. Sat.
1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30

Sun. Mon. Tue. Wed. Thu. Fri. Sat.
1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27 28 29
 / /

30                             31

M
A
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C
H

Unit Meetings
Motorized Assoc.       

Dixie Shrine 
Club meets

Unit Meetings
Motorized Assoc.

Unit Meetings

Unit Meetings

 Gadsden 
Shrine Clubs Meets

Membership 
Kick-off

West Alabama 
Shrine Club meets

West Alabama 
Shrine Club meets

Coosa Valley Shrine 
Club meets

Unit Director/Club 
President Meeting

Unit Meetings
Red Fez Assoc.

Unit Meetings Unit Meetings

 Dixie Shrine Club 
meets

 East Alabama &
Gadsden Shrine Club 

meet

 East Alabama & 
Gadsden Shrine 

Clubs meet

Northwest Alabama 
Shrine Club meets

Northwest Alabama 
Shrine Club meets

Coosa Valley Shrine 
Club meets

Country Cash

Daylight Savings

Unit Director/Club 
President Meeting

Unit Meetings
Red Fez Assoc.

 Gadsden 
Shrine Clubs Meets

Palm Sunday  Paper Sale
Kick-off Good Friday

 Kid’s Easter Party
2-4

Easter
Motorized Poker 

Run



We've got Big Motors that
are rippin’ and ready to get on
the roads and on the drill field.  

Some of our members are
part of “Zamora Wild
Hogs,”and they made their 2nd
annual trek to the East/West
Shrine game in Tampa, Florida.
They left on their bikes Jan
16th in below freezing temps
and had a fantastic trip.  The
Zamora Wild Hogs consists of
PP Don Griffin, Ed Graves,
Terrell Yates and Tom Gaskins.
Anyone with a bike is welcome
to join them next year.  The
Wild Hogs WILL be on the
road again!!   P.S.: They don't

charge dues!   
Ralph Weeks is our Unit

Director again this year, and
we are glad to have him back in
the big seat again.  Thanks,
Ralph, as you did a wonderful
job last year and we’re looking
forward to another great year.  

Our Christmas party was
great, the place, band and food.
Many thanks goes to our
Director  and his Lady Teresa
for the really nice personalized
plaques for Christmas.  Super
smart idea and appreciated for
their beauty and their thought-
fulness. 

Our Unit officers had so

much fun last year they have
agreed to maintain the same
positions.  Congratulations to
each one, and thank you for
serving again.   

Congratulations go out to
our own Tom Gaskins as he
received the Bobby Stone
award during the awards night
held at Zamora.  Awards given
that evening recognized our
members in several accom-
plishments.  We are proud of
our members as they work hard
and do it for the children,
Motor Corp Unit, Zamora and
for all their fellow nobles and
the families of each.  

Also, quite an honor has
been bestowed upon our own
Roy Wilson.  He has been
appointed to be an aide for the
Imperial Potentate and, at this
time, his plans are to travel to
the Imperial Convention com-
ing up in Minneapolis,
Minnesota.  This is quite an
honor for him and also
Zamora.  Be sure and congrat-
ulate him. 

Congratulations to non-
motor corp members Noble
Winston Each as he was
awarded with Shriner of the
Year, our new recorder, Noble

Don Baker and our new
Treasurer, Noble Kirk Pearson.
Congratulations and thank you
to each and all!  

We have come through
some of the worst weather days
known to folks living in or
working in central Alabama.
Motorists stranded in their
cars, kids stranded at school
and people stranded every-
where.  One of our members,
Terrell Yates and his lady
Susan were out there in their
4x4 helping folks get home and
never looked back.  I feel sure
during the entire time, Chris
Key and his Lady Sandy had
their fair share of issues they
were involved in, and our
director’s Lady, Nurse Teresa,
struggled to get herself to the
hospital to help in her capacity,
and I think continued to live
there.  I'm sure other members
helped in ways that just haven't
come to my attention.  That's
what Shriners and their ladies
do.  Them Motor Corp folks
are awesome!  

We have started our new
year with a bang.  Our new
Illustrious Sir Ron Patrick is so
ready for this 2014.  He has a
lot of plans, and it's going to be

a busy year, but we are ready.
He has a great deal planned
during the year. Don't forget
our big project - our 3rd annual
Shrine Circus.  We will be
working all year to make it a
major success.  The Motor
Corp will be working hard and
look forward to competing
with the other Units.  Go Motor
Corp!  

We are looking ahead to
March.  At that time we have
Country Cash on the agenda
March 8th.  Sales by the Motor
Corp are as strong as ever.  It's
gonna be a sell out. 

We will have our Drill Team
preparing for the Dixie
Convention May 14 - May 18.
We hope to see a big atten-
dance by Zamora, as it is these
times that we get to sit down
and share war stories without
being at home.  If you haven't
been in awhile, come and join
us.  It's a fun thing to do.  Come
and help cheer Zamora on so
we can bring home a big ole’
chunk of metal. 

In closing I leave you with
this” 

"The Game Is On Boys, 
The Game Is On"
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Shrine License Plate Report
The following is an accounting of the funds received from the sale 

of Shrine auto license plates, how the money is divided and which 
Temple receives donations to its transportation fund. 

January 1 - January 31, 2014
County Temple Amount
Mobile................................Abba...............................$149.59
Franklin ..........................Cahaba...............................$21.38
Calhoun...........................Zamora...............................$21.37
Cherokee .........................Zamora...............................$21.37
Etowah ............................Zamora...............................$42.75
Jefferson..........................Zamora...............................$21.37
Marion.............................Zamora...............................$21.38
Talladega .........................Zamora...............................$42.74
Paid to Abba Transportation Fund ...........................$26.93
Paid To Alcazar Transportation Fund........................ $0.00
Paid To Cahaba Transportation Fund ........................$3.85
Paid To Zamora Transportation Fund......................$30.78
Paid To Shriners Hospitals.......................................$280.39
Pd. to Hospital Program Since Oct. 1, 1994...............$746,895.96
Pd. to Transportation Funds Since Oct. 1, 1994........$148,766.68
Beginning balance November 1, 2012 .................................$29.31
Ending balance November 30, 2012 ....................................$29.31

2014 Zamora Shrine Circus
The next meeting will be on March 12th 

as part of our 
Membership Kickoff

Dinner 6:00 p.m.
Meeting begins at 7:00 p.m.

Obituaries
We are saddened to report the 
Black Camel has visited the 

following Zamora Nobles:
William G. Bell

William R. Maxwell
Curtis Strange

Motor Corp ready for busy and successful 2014

 



TAMPA - On National
American Teddy Bear Day,
Shriners Hospitals for
Children® introduced Fezzy, its
first Love to the Rescue®

Ambassador. Fezzy, who
proudly wears the iconic
Shriner red fez, has a mission
to raise awareness and support
for the innovative care avail-
able at Shriners Hospitals for
Children.

For more than 90 years, the
23 facilities of Shriners
Hospitals for Children have
transformed the lives of chil-
dren around the world through
innovative pediatric specialty
care, world-class research, and
outstanding medical education.
Shriners Hospitals for Children
provide all aspects of treat-
ment, including surgery, reha-
bilitation and psychological
support for children with
orthopaedic conditions, spinal
cord injuries, burns and cleft
lip and palate. All care and
services are provided regard-
less of the family's ability to
pay. 

“It was a natural fit for us to
make our first Love to the
Rescue Ambassador a teddy
bear," said John Cinotto,
Chairman of the Board of
Directors of Shriners Hospitals
for Children. “Depending on

the child's needs, teddy bears
can be used to teach young
patients about upcoming med-
ical procedures and outcomes,
or may be given to patients to
help ease the apprehension sur-
rounding a hospital stay or sur-
gery. All of these special touch-
es help alleviate a child's stress,
which is an important part of
the healing process.”

To help Fezzy raise money
to support Shriners Hospitals
for Children, Vermont Teddy
Bear is offering a 4 foot ver-
sion of Fezzy for $99.99, with
20 percent of the proceeds to
benefit Shriners Hospitals for
Children. To purchase your
own Fezzy, visit www.shriner-
shospitalsforchildren.org/Fezz
y.

“Vermont Teddy Bear is
proud to support Shriners
Hospitals for Children by mak-
ing Fezzy available,” said Bill
Shouldice, CEO of Vermont
Teddy Bear Company. “Our
bears have brought a smile to
our customers' faces for more
than 30 years now, but to know
that Fezzy will help kids heal
faster for years to come makes
us smile even more.”

About Shriners Hospitals 
for Children

Shriners Hospitals for
Children are changing lives
every day through innovative
pediatric specialty care, world-
class research and outstanding
medical education. Our 23
facilities, located in the United
States, Canada and Mexico,
provide advanced care for chil-
dren with orthopaedic condi-
tions, burns, spinal cord
injuries, and cleft lip and
palate. Learn more at
www.shrinershospitalsforchil-

dren.org.
Shriners Hospitals for

Children is a 501(c)(3) non-
profit organization and relies
on the generosity of donors. All
donations are tax deductible to
the fullest extent permitted by
law.

About Vermont Teddy Bear

The largest handcrafter of
teddy bears in North America,
Vermont Teddy Bear Company

lovingly designs, stuffs and
stitches every bear in Vermont.
For a one-of-a-kind gift that's
just as unique as the recipient,
every Vermont Teddy Bear can
be customized to fit a special
life event, occasion or holiday.
Orders can be placed by phone
at 1.800.829.BEAR, where a
friendly Bear Counselor® will
assist with bear selection and
personalization, online at
www.VermontTeddyBear.com
or via mail order catalog.
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Introducing Fezzy, the Love to the Rescue Ambassador

Henry Simpson Masonry Construction
207 County Road 865

Montevallo, Alabama 35115
205-665-2230     205-453-2920
o ldandworn@gmai l . com

2014 Membership Kickoff
Friday, March 12, 2014

at
Zamora Shrine Temple

Everyone Invited



Stuff to do! Stuff to do!  I
still get the spring cleaning
syndrome this time of the year.
I guess it comes from spring
football practice when our field

would be cut and neat looking
and smell like freshly cut grass.
I’d like to challenge our Unit
and all the other Units as well
to have a Unit day for our-
selves and tidey up around our
Temple and Park.  It would not
take much.  Pick up around the
parking lot, plant a few flow-
ers, paint something, clean up
our Unit room, mow a little
grass if you like.  We wouldn’t
have to spend a lot of time on
anything, maybe just a couple
of hours or so.  Have a cookout
when you do this.  Serve free
Kool-Aid.  Have a little fun.
Be proud you are a Shriner.

For motorized Nobles, it is
time to start practice.  We usu-

ally start by walking through
the routine over and over
again.  Everyone usually grum-
bles and gripes, but this keeps
you in good shape, too.  Then it
is on to riding, and that is when
everybody starts feeling good
about themselves.  It is tighten
up the distance and intervals,
don’t turn left when you’re
supposed to turn right.  Then it
is on to learning how to stand
inspection.  Ahh, but when they
call you up to present the gold
- that is priceless.

We still meet the first
Thursday night right after the
Motorized meeting fairly close
to 7:30.  We’d like you to come
by and visit with us when the

chance arrives.  We are always
carrying on some kind of fool-
ishment.  We even chew on a
chicken bone every now and
then.  Greg Hanvey is our
director.  Go ahead and tell him
you want to join.  You’ll love it.

Go Kats, go!
P.S.:  Don’t forget your

Country Cash Ticket! 

252-6100

•Ed Key•
Bobby Trammell•

Plate Work,
Structural Steel

& Alloy Fabrication
Our Specialty

2612 North 24th Street
Birmingham, AL 35234

Tri-Fab
Steel, Inc.

RealtySouth
1220 Alford Avenue

Hoover, Alabama 35226

NELSON WADE
CRS, ABR, GRI

Associate Broker
Leadership Club

Life Member-Club of Excellence
Vulcan Club

Email:
nwade@realtysouth.com
Voice Mail: 205/327-8435

FAX: 205-822-2610
Office: 205-822-2364
Home: 205-822-2364
Cell: 205-531-2707

REALTOR®

obles Sonny Faggard and Greg Hanvey had a blast
watching the Alabama Crimson Tide decimate Notre
Dame in the BCS National Championship Game, all
while enjoying the fun in the Z Lounge! Everyone in
attendance had a wonderful time of fellowship!

Zamora Shrine is form-
ing a new Widows Society,
and we want to get the word
out that all Zamora widows
are invited to participate.
If you are a widow or

know of a Zamora widow
who would like to be a part
of the Zamora Widows
Society, we want to hear

from you. Our plans include
quarterly meetings where
you can share a good meal,
outstanding fellowship and
have a fun time.
We would also like to

know whether you would be
interested in being a part of
the leadership of the Zamora
Widows Society. As with all

successful clubs, good lead-
ership is important for main-
taining interest and continu-
ity.
I am excited to be a part of

establishing the new Zamora
Widows Society and want to
thank Illustrious Potentate
Glen Watson for the oppor-
tunity. Please email, call or

send me a note to let me
know you are on board.

Roye Tinslsey, P.P.
2900 Overhill Road
Birmingham, Alabama

35223
Cell: (205) 222-4448
Email:
roye@apprs11.com

type of activity is done at
many Temples. Not only can
you enjoy fellowship with
your current Unit but also
visit and see friends from

days past. I think you also
will find out what the other
guys are planning and have
in store for 2013. This event
will last from 6:00 p.m. until
7:30 p.m. Afterwards, head
on down for some music and
fellowship at Z Lounge.
Again come out, enjoy your
Temple and have fun!!
Don't forget our Budget

meeting on February 11,
2013. Without saying, this is

a very important meeting for
all our members.
Dixie Mid-Winter will be

in Mobile February 15th and
16th...I hope to see a strong
support from Zamora.
Our first event for our

Hospital Kids will be on
March 24, 2013, as we host
our hospital kids for an
Easter Party. The Clown
Unit under the direction of
Tim Vaughn and the assis-

tance of Pat Gaskins will
make this a very enjoyable
afternoon. If your Unit or
Club is called upon for
financial or strong arm sup-
port, PLEASE give to this
worthy event we offer each
year.
In closing, I again thank

each of our Nobles and their
Ladies for the support of our
Temple. Please keep in mind
our purpose. We might not

all at times agree.... but with
an open mind and strong
focusWE as ONE can be the
Championship Team that I
know is present at Zamora.
I appreciate this opportu-

nity to serve you!

Fraternally.
Glen D. Watson

"Our Kids Living a
Dream in 2013"

252-6100

•Ed Key•
Bobby Trammell•

Plate Work,
Structural Steel

& Alloy Fabrication
Our Specialty

2612 North 24th Street
Birmingham, AL 35234

Tri-Fab
Steel, Inc. Dudley,

Hopton-Jones,
Sims &

Freeman PLLP

Certified Public
Accountants
2101 Magnolia Avenue

south
Birmingham, Alabama

35201
205-326-0402

csherer@msdudley.com
Charles H. Sherer, Jr.,

CPA
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Message...
continued from page 2

Zamora Shrine forming Widows Society

Nobles Sonny Faggard and Greg Hanvey had a blast
watching the Alabama Crimson Tide decimate Notre
Dame in the BCS National Championship Game, all
while enjoying the fun in the Z Lounge! Everyone in
attendance had a wonderful time of fellowship!
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Bill
Lykens
& Sons
Welding and

Tractor
Repair

2720 Balsam Avenue
Birmingham, AL
Alabama 35211
205-923-2548

Message...
continued from page 2

Zamora Shrine forming Widows Society

Nobles Sonny Faggard and Greg Hanvey had a blast
watching the Alabama Crimson Tide decimate Notre
Dame in the BCS National Championship Game, all
while enjoying the fun in the Z Lounge! Everyone in
attendance had a wonderful time of fellowship!

The New 
Gardendale Funeral Home

 2214 Decatur Highway ~ P.O. Box 369
Gardendale, Alabama 35071

Veterans and their spouse may receive free caskets

Please call (205) 631-8810 for details

Skat Kats issue a challenge

1483

If you know of a child Shriners
Hospitals might be able to help, 
please call our toll-free patient

referral line:

1-800-237-5055

     



ERNEST McCARTY FORD
SALES • SERVICES • LEASE
PARTS • FULL BODY SHOP

NEW & USED CARS & TRUCKS
SERVICE DEPT
7 AM - 6 PM M-F
7 AM - 12 NOON SAT.

HWY 31 S
ALABASTER663-3831SERVICE DEPT.

7 AM - 8 PM M-F
7 AM - 4 PM SAT.

Z

BOOTHBY
REALTY INCORPORATED

Norma Lyons Barron
CRS, GRI
“You will always be treated as though you
are special to me, because you are.  I have
built my business on caring.”

Boothby Realty Incorporated
4 Office Park Circle, Suite 106
Birmingham, Alabama  35223

Office:            205-879-9500
Cellular:            205-915-2060
nbarron@boothbyrealty.com

Allstate
Metal Roofing Manufacturers

All colors and components

256-547-0423
1800 Eastside Drive, Gadsden, AL 35904

(Across from The Tabernacle Church on So. 11th St.)

Ron Patrick     Johnny Tucker
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SERVICE DEPT.
7 AM - 8 PM M-F
7 AM - 4 PM SAT.

Zamora Motor Corps had banner year!
See ZAMORA, Page 11

By PD Tom Gaskins
Yes your Motor Corps has

had a banner year....... We
have worked hard for
Zamora and have had a great
time. We have a new mem-
ber, Noble Chris Key, who
joined our Unit and Drill
Team during the year. (He
ordered and has picked up
his new Harley Davidson
Shrine Edition Bike). We
welcome him and his lovely
lady, Sandy. Rumor has it
Sandy also got her own new
bike. We are glad to have
them and hope you help us
make them feel welcome.
Roger Shirley wants us all to
know he isn't the rookie any-
more. We are looking for-
ward to 2013 and all the
good things that are going to
happen. Three members of
the drill team will have 2013
Harley Davidson Shrine
Edition bikes. Nobles, we
need just one more bike to
bring us up to 8 bikes to
compete for Zamora at
Shrine competitions. If you
are interested, please contact
one of us. Drill Practice will
start in the spring.
Our year was big: a) We

want to thank Noble Roy
Vest and Lady Beverly for
the great pool party at their
house. b) Thank all of you
that helped support our fund
raiser for the booze wagon.
c) Thank all that helped and
participated with various
projects the Motor Corps
was involved in throughout
the year. d) We can't say

enough about Noble Roy
Wilson. He's been a busy
noble receiving recognition
for 50 years in Shrine and
demanding perfection out of
the Drill Team e) We want
to thank all the Units and
Clubs that have helped with
the cake walks that we take
responsibility for during the
year. We have them several
times during the year for the
Hospital and Shrine Kid’s
parties and look forward to
doing them. We have suc-
cess due to your help. f)
Thanks also go to Noble Vic
Nyghen & his lady Lucy for
all their time and effort put
in to our cakewalks. Lady
Pat said Winston Each
comes in here somewhere.
I wish to extend thanks to

all involved in the "Shriner
of the Year" honor that was
given to me at Awards
Night. I was truly surprised,
and I sincerely appreciate
receiving it. I hope to contin-
ue doing that honor justice
for a long time. Thanks to
everyone.
Our new Director has lots

of plans for this brand new
year coming and some rides
to various places that allow
our bikes to come to a stop,
gas up so we can eat and eat
some more.
As always, things are

never the same year to year.
We are not exempt and have
had changes among our
membership and member’s
lives which have brought
some really sad tears and

some really good laughs. We
appreciate those good times
and look forward to the
future.
Our new officers for 2013

are as follows: Director -
Noble Ralph Weeks,
Assistant Dir - Noble Terrell
Yates, Secretary - Noble
Chris Key and Treasurer -
Noble Roger Shirley. They
will come in ready to go and
be on top of the eight ball.
Let's throw all our support
behind them.
Our Divan brought back a

piece of pride for Zamora.
The Zamora name and funny
little red hats became a real-
ity to people in and around
the Birmingham area when
we gave them another
Shrine Circus. We worked a
lot and had a lot of fun but
the main thing is to thank
our Divan for all the work
they put into this. Our PP
Greg Gregerson I think lived
Circus 24/7 for quite awhile.
We appreciate the hard
work, foresight and fortitude
to bring the Circus back.
If you are interested in

joining our group, we would
like to hear from you. We
meet the 1st Thursday of
every month after the
Motorized meeting.
Our Divan will be up

charged and ready to have
another good year, and our
new Potentate says “Our
Kids Living A Dream in
2013” as this brand new year
takes off. Let’s all get
behind our new leadership

and help them have a record
breaking year.
The Motor Corp members

hope you had a wonderful

ERNEST McCARTY FORD
SALES • SERVICES • LEASE
PARTS • FULL BODY SHOP

NEW & USED CARS & TRUCKS
SERVICE DEPT
7 AM - 6 PM M-F
7 AM - 12 NOON SAT.

HWY 31 S
ALABASTER663-3831

RAINBOW
MONUMENT CO., INC.

Computer Custom Designs • Over 40 years experience

1231 West Grad Ave. BENNY HOOD
Highway 77 President

Rainbow City, AL 35906 Ph: 256-442-6360
benny.hood@att.net Fax: 256-442-5511
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If you know of a child Shriners
Hospitals might be able to help,
please call our toll-free patient
referral line: 1-800-237-5055.

Transportation Fund Donations

In Memory Of:

Trudy Dunaway

Mike Stafford

Rufus A. West

By:

Communications Unit
Tommy and Barbara Kirker
Jack and Betty Backsay

Miles and M.J. Huffstutler
Ronald “Ron” Patrick

John and Catherine Galbreath

Tommy and Barbara Kirker

Carol Wier

Greeters Unit, Don Deckard, 
Jesse McGill, Motor Corps, Paul Hardin

Our Circus Kickoff meeting
was a great success!  We had
nearly 50 in attendance.

After reviewing last year’s
Circus, we laid out our plans
for this year’s Circus.  It will
be held November 14, 15 and
16, at the Pelham Civic Center.

We nearly doubled atten-
dance at the Circus from the
first year, and believe that this
third year will be a charm.  We
are shooting for over 20,000

people over the three days!  
Not only are we making

many kids happy, we are
spreading the word about who
the Shriners are, and what we
do!

We are selling ads in the
program starting now!  If
every Shriner only sold 2 or 3
$100.00 ads in the program,
we would have a successful
Circus!  It is also a great
fundraiser for your Unit or

Club, as we pay 20% commis-
sion on ads sold!

Our next Circus meeting
will be held as part of our
Membership Kickoff meeting
on March 12th.  Dinner at 6:00
p.m. and the meeting will
begin at 7:00 p.m.  Please be
there and be a part of the best
thing to hit Zamora in years!

Greg Gregerson

Circus Kickoff meeting
was a huge success

Nobles, 
remember your

Blue Lodge!
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Petition for Initiation and Membership

ZAMORA SHRINERS
TO THE POTENTATE, OFFICERS AND NOBLES OF ZAMORA SHRINERS

SITUATED IN THE CITY OF IRONDALE, STATE OFALABAMA

I, the undersigned, hereby declare that I am a Master Mason in good standing in: Lodge #_____________ located
at_______________________________________ which is a Lodge recognized by or in amity with the Conference of Grand
Masters of North America. Furthermore, I have resided at my current address for not less than 6 months, as required by the
By Laws of Shriners International. I respectfully pray that I may be made a Noble of the Order, and become a member of your
temple.
If I be found worthy, and my request granted, I promise to conform to the Articles of Incorporation and By Laws of the
Shriners International and the By Laws and Ceremonies of your temple.

Birthplace____________________________ Date of Birth__________________ Occupation________________________________

Special Interests/Hobbies_______________________________________________________________________________________

Blood Type_________________ Were you ever a DeMolay?______________________ Wife’s Name_________________________

Do you belong to the Scottish Rite_____ If so, where?________________________________________________________________

Do you belong to the York Rite?_____ If so, where?_________________________________________________________________

Have you previously applied for admission to any Shrine Temple?_____ If so, What Shrine?______________ When?_____________

Your Address of Residence is: (Street)_____________________________________________________________________________

(City, State, Zip)______________________________________________________________________________________________

Your Mailing Address is: (Street)_________________________________________________________________________________

(City, State, Zip)______________________________________________________________________________________________

Telephone Numbers (Include Area Code) Home_______________________________ Business ______________________________

Cell_______________________________ Fax______________________________E-Mail__________________________________

Print Your Full Name__________________________________________________________________________________________

Signature______________________________________________________________________Date__________________________

Recommended and Vouched for on the Honor of: Shrine Membership Number

Top Line Signer: # ______________________________________________________________ # ____________________________

2 Line Signer: # ________________________________________________________________ # ____________________________

Fez Size_______ Fees Paid____________ Method of Payment_________________________________________________________

Revised October 15, 2010

 



Illustrious Sir, Ron Patrick
says, “LET’S ROLL –
2014”. Does that phrase
evoke memories of the 9-11
tragedies in NYC, the
Pentagon and the
Pennsylvania farm field?
Never again will the USA let
that happen. 
Now, let’s get prepared for

a positive ROLL in 2014 for
the benefit of the Shriners
Hospitals for Children.
Hospital support is a part of
our promise in the Shriner’s
Creed. So, dust off the col-
lection buckets, the aprons,
and the fezzes. Get a pair of
easy-on-the-feet shoes. We
are going to work the inter-
sections and the malls this
year. Start seeking your loca-

tions for the work to be done
here. 
Chief Rabban, Ed Graves,

and I are going to be in touch
with each Club, Unit and the
General Nobility on a con-
tinuing basis.  Let us decide,
right now, that we will
exceed $100,000.00 for the
Paper Sale this year. No
Excuses. 
Please contact the Zamora

Office at 205-956-3636 if
you’d like to participate in
assisting in coordinating this
effort. 

Miles Huffstutler,
Chairman
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Zamora Unit Meeting Nights
First Monday - Flying Fez, Greeters, Ham Radio
First Wednesday - Arab Patrol, Convertible,

Non-Motorized, Ramblers
6:00 p.m. - Unit Directors and Presidents Meeting

First Thursday - Communications, Classic VW, Dune Buggy,
Legends, Motor Corps, Parade Nobles, Photo,

Provost Guard, Riders, Skat Kats
First Friday - Clown, Directors Staff, Hillbilly, Trailblazers, Vagabonds 

If meeting nights change, we will post accordingly.

* As of January 5, 2014

Zamora Widows Club
Zamora Widows Club is resuming, and we are

looking for members.  Ladies, if you would like
to meet with us for a time of fun and fellowship,

and possibly some special projects, please contact
Joan Sanderson at 744-8681 (home), 807-6432

(cell) or call the office at 956-3636.

Goal of over $100,000
set for 2014 Paper Sale

Look for the hidden number in this months issue

of  The Zamora News. If the number is the last

four digits of your Zamora Membership number,

call the office at 205-956-3636 to

find out how to claim your prize.
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Greenville
Pediatric Specialty Care

Orthopaedics

Board Meeting Take Home Points
January 27, 2014

• Greenville’s Volume Data:

December
Totals

December
YTD

New Patients for Treatment 145 2,427

Outpatient Appointments 978 13,678

Inpatient Discharges 23 341

Surgical Cases 93 1,145

Patient Satisfaction: (Goal = >90%)

Jan. – Nov.
Raw Score

Jan. – Dec.
Raw Score

Outpatient – Overall 94.8 93.3

Outpatient – Likelihood of Recommending 97.4 97.3

Inpatient – Overall 95.6 95.9

Inpatient – Recommend Hospital to Others 99.2 99.3

Outpatient Surgery – Overall 96.4 90.1

Outpatient Surgery – Recommend Hospital to Others 100.0 95.8

Adjusted Patient Days: December Inpatient = 110.0; Outpatient (Adjusted) = 206.2; Total = 316.2

• The Average New Patient Wait-to-Clinic Times:

December 2013: 55.4 days
November 2013: 61.4 days
December 2012: 41.9 days
November 2012: 46.7 days

• Public Relations and Community Outreach:

Finalized Annual Shriner Days meeting plans
Initiated Editorial Review Committee
Facilitated Direct Response TV filming featuring Greenville Shriners Hospital in a national
campaign
Coordinated Year-in-Review presentation

• Human Resources:

Mr. John Surber, Clinical Analyst, MIS, was selected as the December Employee of the Month.

1
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The 54th Annual Dixie Shrine Convention
May 14 -17, 2014

Panama City Beach, Florida
Please be advised that when registering for the Dixie Shrine Convention, there are TWO different 
registrations.

1. HOTEL REGISTRATION - Room: $128.33 ($114.00 + $14.33 tax)   (Requires deposit of 1 nights room + tax.
Paradise Palms will charge your Credit Card for this amount, Zamora WILL NOT)
Total for Hotel Registration To Be Charged By Paradise Palms ______________________

2. DIXIE SHRINE CONVENTION REGISTRATION & LUNCHEONS
(Zamora will accept credit card or check as payment)
Dixie Shrine Convention Registration ($20.00 per Person) __________________________

(This registration MUST be paid by all attending convention!)
Presidents Banquet Total ($35.00 per Person) ____________________________________
Ladies Luncheon ($25.00 per Person) ___________________________________________
Total To Be Paid to Zamora ___________________________________________________

REGISTRATION DEADLINE: April 25, 2014 ~ ABSOLUTELY NO EXCEPTIONS
There will be a ““Welcome Shriners”” party on Wednesday, May 15th~Free Food ~ Free Beverages ~

Special room rate that night of $54.00, plus tax.

Nights requested:  Arrival Date:  __________ Departure Date:  __________
Total Number of Nights Requested  _____ Number in party attending Convention _____

Name:      ____________________________Telephone Number: ________________________
Address:  _____________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________            
Unit/Club:  ____________________________________________________________________

Credit Card Type ____________________ Name on Card____________________________
Credit Card Number ______________________________ Exp. Date ___________________

Mail to or Drop off at: Zamora Shrine, 3521 Ratliff Road, Irondale, Alabama 35210

 


